STURBRIDGE PLANNING BOARD

MINUTES OF

TUESDAY, JULY 1, 2003
Present:
Mike Beaudry



Sandra Gibson-Quigley, Chair

Deb Hill
Thomas Kenney

Milton Raphaelson

David Yaskulka
Absent:
Marge Cooney

Also present: 
Lawrence Adams, Town Planner

S. Gibson-Quigley called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM and read the agenda. The minutes for June 17, 2003 were reviewed.
Motion: 
to accept the minutes of June 17, 2003, as presented, T. Kenney
2nd:

D. Hill
Discussion:
None
Vote:

All in favor
PLANNER’S UPDATE
ZBA Hearing – RRI Appeal from Building Inspector’s Decision – The Zoning Board of Appeals voted unanimously to not approve the appeal from Building Inspector’s Decision for RRI. A draft decision will be presented at the Zoning Board of Appeals’ meeting on July 9th for approval.
Pioneer Oil – Technology Park – In a letter dated June 8, 2003, Attorney Edmund Neal had stated that though the Industrial Park regulations allow wholesale, he felt this project qualified. L. Adams has forwarded a copy of this letter to Town Counsel to determine if Pioneer Oil should be considered wholesale or retail. He has also asked the Fire Chief to look at the flammables which would be kept onsite.
Wireless Communication Facility – Nextel – Clark Road – A Site Plan Review application will be scheduled for August regarding a wireless communications tower. It would be requesting a special permit from the Zoning Board of Appeals. Large scale maps are available in the Planning Office for review.

Dialogue for the Future – Next meeting is July 14th to discuss community development issues, affordable housing and others. L. Adams encouraged the Board members to attend. 
Collette Road – Significant runoff occurred for a second time at Route 148 depositing debris across the road. L. Adams had referred the situation to the Conservation Commission who would look at the detention properties of the stormwater management plan. If it was found to be deficient, the Board could recommend that it be increased. 

Route 20 Study Committee – next meeting date, Wednesday, July 9th (3:30PM to 4:30PM) to review with the Police Department the history of traffic incidents over last few years. Michael Ciesla has agreed to serve on this committee.
ANR’S
Technology Park Realty Trust – 63 Technology Park Road – Jalbert Engineering – L. Adams commented that the scale on the plan was incorrect and needed to be changed on the mylar. It indicated one inch equaled sixty feet, however measurements were actually one inch equaled forty feet. Secondly, Jalbert Engineering attested that this lot conformed to present zoning. However, L. Adams felt a plan that was reducing the size of an existing lot that was already built on should show the calculations (lot coverage – 33%, impervious surfaces – 70%) for the revised lot.
Motion:
to table the ANR for Technology Park Realty Trust to the July 15th meeting, by M. Raphaelson

2nd:

M. Beaudry
Discussion:
None
Vote:

All in favor

PUBLIC HEARING – BED & BREAKFAST – 25 LIBRARY LANE
S. Gibson-Quigley opened the public hearing and read the legal notice. 
L. Jalbert was recognized and S. Gibson-Quigley explained that the Board had tabled the ANR and why. He informed the Board that the front door to the Town Hall was locked and should be opened before continuing with the public hearing. S. Gibson-Quigley acknowledged the comment and thanked him. 
Attorney George Hammond was present for the proponent, Elizabeth Eckhardt, and informed the Board that the application fee had been paid. He stated that the proponent was not able to attend the public hearing and understood there would be many questions she would want to respond to directly. He asked the Board to consider continuing the public hearing on her behalf. The Board discussed options for continuing and offered to hear the public’s comments.

· John Kittel, 1 Library Lane North – suggested postponing the hearing until September, since residents in attendance had already rearranged vacation schedules to attend the evening’s hearing. 

· Marion Egan, 25 Wells Park Road – felt it would be a disadvantage to continue the hearing.

· Mark Macero, 126 Walker Pond Road – President, Walker Pond Association, noted that he objected to any continuance of the hearing since he had come out three times for this issue. M. Beaudry pointed out that the first two continuances had been to accommodate the members of the Walker Pond Association. 

L. Adams cautioned the Board as to the timeframe for the project. Continuing the hearing until September would bring the date close to its deadline date. S. Gibson-Quigley suggested allowing the proponent to withdraw without prejudice and reapply in September. At that time she hoped Marge Cooney would be back and there would be a full Board.

Atty. Hammond, on behalf of E. Eckhardt, asked that he might withdraw the application to resubmit in September. L. Adams requested that the withdrawal be submitted in writing. S. Gibson-Quigley asked the public if there was an objection to continuing the hearing. Most agreed to the continuance. 

Motion:
to allow the application for the Bed and Breakfast at 25 Library Lane to be withdrawn without prejudice, by M. Beaudry
2nd:

D. Yaskulka
Discussion:
None
Vote:

All in favor

Motion:
to close the public hearing, by T. Kenney

2nd:

D. Hill
Discussion:
None
Vote:

All in favor

The Bed and Breakfast special permit would be reposted for the Board’s September 2nd meeting at 7:15 PM.

T.J. O’BRIEN’S – REQUEST FOR WAIVER FROM THE SITE PLAN REVIEW
Mr. Tim O’Brien submitted a letter to the Board requesting a waiver of formal site plan review. He stated that Admiral T.J. O’Brien’s had recently purchased the property at 407 Main Street from Old Sturbridge Village Corp. and would like to use the additional 1,300 square feet of floor space directly above the present restaurant for banquets, rehearsal dinners and functions. The remaining retail space would be leased out with the top floor used for storage and an office. Presently, Admiral T.J. O’Brien’s had occupancy for 122 people and parking for fifty cars. The original site plan approved the parking spaces for the retail space and the restaurant. The Conservation Commission had approved the site for correcting the drainage and restriping which would allow for more parking spaces. Additional parking, the area between Admiral T.J. O’Brien’s and Basketville had been leased from Basketville. The condition of this area was of concern to the Board. T. O’Brien offered to approach Basketville about fixing the parking area (grading, filling potholes or the possibility of paving – would need Conservation Commission’s approval)  
S. Gibson-Quigley asked L. Adams if the Board needed to hear additional information or if conditions should be applied. L. Adams commented that site plan review could not attach conditions, it was not like a special permit. He suggested the Board waive site plan review at this time and then, in a year, review the operations and the traffic issue. Though he was uncomfortable with the waiver, he encouraged productive use and not empty buildings. M. Beaudry was concerned the operation might become much larger than what the Board envisioned, as had happened in the past and the Board would not have any recourse. T. Kenney felt that a formal site plan review would be in T. O’Brien’s best interest to make sure that he could organize with Basketville a long term parking lease and a not month to month relationship. He would not be in favor of the waiver given the monthly parking lease arrangement. L. Adams was concerned with the monthly lease agreement as well, since it could be terminated at any time. 
Motion:
to waive formal site plan review for Admiral T.J. O’Brien’s with a review by the Board in one year, by M. Beaudry
2nd:

D. Hill
Discussion:
None
Vote:

All in favor

ZZZ TECH – INFORMAL SITE PLAN REVIEW
Barbara Monopoli was present for this informal site plan review. L. Adams discussed his sketch of the property which gave the distances from the building to the roadway. There was an issue of State ownership (could be as much as ten feet) off the paved roadway on Route 131 onto the property. This distance would not be determined until MassHighway reconstructed Route 131. L. Adams had two design concerns: 1) the throat at the edge of the building was narrow measuring only twenty-three feet and 2) if parking was allowed in the front of the building, vehicles would be backing up into a driveway to exit. He suggested that most of the parking be to the side of the building with one handicapped space to the front of the building. After discussion the Board agreed to allow one handicapped parking space in the front of the building with up to six parking spaces on the side of the building. L. Adams explained the proposed parking design to B. Monopoli and made a copy for the files. The building would be classified as a medical practice and would have internally hard wired fire alarms, exit lights and crash bars on the doors. 
OLD STURBRIDGE VILLAGE – INFORMAL SITE PLAN REVIEW
L. Adams had received a letter from Jason J. Himick, of Meridian Associates, Inc., regarding the addition of two buildings (Small House and Rice Shed) that had been reviewed by the Conservation Commission due to the wetlands. The houses would not affect the parking and were proposed to be built in the historic museum. Mr. Cliff Stone, of Old Sturbridge Village, was present to give an overview of the project and answer any questions from Board. He noted that the Small House was a reproduction house of today’s starter home and the Rice Shed was a wood shed that had been taken down about fifteen years ago from a residence on Arnold Road on the Brookfield/Sturbridge line. S. Gibson-Quigley thanked C. Stone and the Village for its willingness to keep the Board informed of its activities. 
L. Adams reminded the Board of the July 14th meeting for the Dialogue of the Future. He would be attending along with M. Beaudry. The next Planning Board meeting would be August 19th.

Motion:
to adjourn, by M. Beaudry

2nd:

M. Raphaelson
Discussion:
None
Vote:

All in favor

Adjournment at 8:20 PM
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